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From: Amir.Yosef@hcahealthcare.com

Sent: Thursday, November 10, 2016 6:17 AM

To: Haley, Nikki

Subject: Recognize Coptic Christians

Dear Governor, 

I am Coptic (Egyptian) Christian. I am a MD physician at Myrtle Beach, South Carolina. I have an excellent relationship 

with all my patients and coworkers. I pay 20% of my income for federal and state taxes. I fly back to Egypt every year to 

renew my visa as required by state department. I am a law abiding person, never broke a US law, and even never had a 

traffic ticket. 

I send you this message to draw your attention to the Coptic Christian community, whom are exceptionally loyal and 

grateful to this great nation. We are Egyptians not Arabs nor Muslims. Please, do not confuse us with Arab/Muslim 

community. 

I am more loyal to the United States of America than Egypt. I'd vote republican if I had the right to vote. 

Thank you and best wishes to you. 

 

Regards, 

 
Amir Yosef, MD 

PGY-1 Internal Medicine 

Grand Strand Medical Center 

809 82nd Parkway, Myrtle Beach, SC  29572 

Work: 843-692-1000 | Pager: 843-477-4238 

 
 


